

Vicosa, Brazil

Dear Mr. Schlottfeldt:

I have your letter of April 19, in regard to Mr. Maestri's plans to do some graduate work in plant physiology on this campus. Mr. Otto Andersen has discussed the matter briefly with me.

The letter from Dr. McKelvey that you intended enclosing was not enclosed; if found I would of course like to see it.

It is important first that Mr. Maestri apply to the Graduate Division of the University, either Berkeley or Davis, for admission to graduate standing, and then we will be very glad to consider his case. I hope that he is successful in obtaining the Rockefeller grant referred to in your letter.

Thank you for writing us.

Sincerely yours,

H. B. Currier

Adviser, Graduate Group in Plant Physiology,

Davis Campus

C:H